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NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

The upgrade of Neutral Bay Public School has been funded to deliver seven new flexible learning spaces 
and the refurbishment of 12 existing learning spaces. The project will also deliver a new library, canteen, 
student amenities, administration/staff facilities and storage rooms. Improvements to the school’s out of 
hours care facilities and play spaces will also be provided. 

Remediation work – 27 and 28 July 2023 

Construction activities will involve working with contaminated materials and will be guided by the 
project’s Remediation Action Plan. Asbestos containing material which has been identified within the soil 
of the construction site will be removed on Thursday 27 July 2023 and Friday 28 July 2023. If the work is 
not finished during this time, work may need to continue on Saturday 29 July 2023. 

Safety measures will be in place to ensure there is no risk to students, staff or the local community. Air 
and dust monitoring will be in place throughout the asbestos removal, and there will be continual water 
misting of the area. The work zone is separated from the rest of the school by construction hoarding.  

The area will be remediated in accordance with SafeWork NSW regulations and the NSW Department of 
Education’s Asbestos Management Plan, and relevant site-specific management plans. All work will be 
completed by licensed and accredited asbestos contractors and monitored by occupational hygienists. It 
will take place in strict accordance with all applicable legislation, regulations, policies and guidelines, 
and based on assessment of site context and conditions.  

The area will be inspected by an independent hygienist to ensure it has been fully remediated, and a 
clearance certificate provided before construction continues.  

For more information about how we manage construction impacts on our sites, please visit: 
https://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/what-we-do/we-build-
schools/managingconstructionimpacts.html  

Working hours 

All construction work will take place during approved construction hours of:  

▪ 7 am to 5 pm, Monday to Friday  
▪ 8 am to 1 pm, Saturday.  

No work will take place on Sundays or public holidays unless otherwise notified. 

Thank you for your patience during this important work. 

 

mailto:schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au
https://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/what-we-do/we-build-schools/managingconstructionimpacts.html
https://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/what-we-do/we-build-schools/managingconstructionimpacts.html

